Tamsin Allen Bindmans LLP 236 Gray's Inn Road London WC1X 8HB

31 May 2013

Dear Tamsin,

I write this letter to express my sincere gratitude and to thank you and your brilliant team (Samantha Broadley and Roisin Gad El Rab) for the assistance and support provided in my libel case against the MPS.

When looking for a law firm to take on my case I called 6 companies and left voicemail messages giving a brief account of the matter. Bindmans was the only law firm to return my call and invite me for discussions, demonstrating how quickly you were able to grasp the issues and merits of the case.

I was also highly impressed at the way you managed the case and noted your commitment, drive and tenacity in driving the case forward and holding the MPS to account.

I think it is fair to say that without your support my journey would have been far more arduous. I will forever maintain kind thoughts for you and your excellent team.

Very best wishes for the future.

Yours sincerely,

Les Austin (Mr)